Cheltenham Association Football League – Club Meeting 25/1/2012
Agenda for the club meeting to be held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham – commencing 7.00pm
1. Welcome

Gordon Cook – Chairman
Presentation to Bob Attwood from GFA Director Alan Pearce. This was made in recognition for Bob’s 50 years of service as a player, club administrator and indeed League Administrator. 
2.Apologies

Dennis Barrett (Patron), Phil Tustain (Late call in to work.)
Belmore failed to turn up at all and apologised after the event. They will be fined as per rules.
3.Talk by Tim Sizer – Cheltenham Sports Association for the Disabled. 

Tim explained his role as Chairman of the society and how the present fiscal cutbacks are extremely worrying for his organisation. He emphasised how valuable the Cheltenham League Charitable donation is as his  Associations’ running costs are £8,000 to £10,000 a year and the income is £4,000 a year. The Association is living on a legacy and will go bust in 4 years at current income v expenditure. 

Gordon Cook responded by thanking Tim for his presentation and reminded clubs that our Charities Competition is looking to provide a donation to our Four chosen charities again this year. Gordon also advised that Cheltenham Town FC have once again given the assurance that the League can hold its Senior Charities Final at the Abbey Business Stadium. (Date to be finalised in due course)
4.General Secretary Report
The first half of the season has gone extremely well and the weather has been extremely kind to us. This has helped us to be well on track with our fixtures and has helped our Fixtures Secretary to actually have a life apart from just permanently re-arranging fixtures. It has been well appreciated by the League that  a number of clubs have helped with looking at free dates and seeking to fit fixtures in when they see a gap in the schedule. 

Several clubs have had new secretaries for this season and indeed during this season and I have been impressed with the general standard of administration. Please always remember that I would rather be asked a question to save you from getting a fine if you are unsure about anything.  To follow this on, if you have a club referee, their names does not have to be reported, nor do they have to be marked. 

Match based discipline appears to be going well, although some clubs need to check with the GFA discipline department in regards to players that may be suspended as they will incur further action from this league if players play whilst suspended. 

I am still working with the Council in regards to ensuring a CBC pitch is up to the correct standards for promotion to the Northern Senior League. Clubs who are interested in promoting should email me as soon as possible so the correct plans can be made. 

Some clubs are still not contacting match referees’ and opponents at least 2 days prior to a game. This is important especially when a referee is changed or removed from a fixture. This also saves having to rush around on match day if no referee turns up as our referees secretary may be able to find a suitable referee to re-appoint. 

Match reports are still not being sent in enough quantity to the Gloucestershire Echo; indeed the Cheltenham Sunday League with just one division gets more reports sent in than our six division league. Clubs can send direct to Jon Palmer at the Echo or send to our Results Secretary – Ben Hill. 

It is still being reported that players are urinating pitch side despite earlier action taken by the GFA. Clubs are reminded that Referees are instructed to send off players who are guilty of this act and Club Secretaries should remind their players of this fact. 

Our new Referees’ Secretary has now been in post since October last year and he had made great strides in ensuring we have more Referees’ available and indeed more games covered by official referees’.  I am sure you all know that Pete Daly is very approachable and will help  you whenever he can. However we will still have a shortage of Referees from time to time and we seek your continued co-operation to ensure games go ahead when no official Referee is available. 

Rules revision Sub-Committee has met regularly and this is an ongoing issue to be ready to submit our rules to be agreed by the GFA.

Charity Cup – This competition has been going well and we enter the Quarter Final stages this weekend. We are still looking for donations from you as this money is so valuable to our 4 very  worthy charities. (Sue Ryder, Sports for Disabled, Cheltenham Hospital League of Friends and St Johns) A donation form is available on our League Website. 

The League Website goes from strength and the ongoing development/updates is money well spent by the League. There has now been over 42,000 hits on the site and all of our sponsors gain great exposure from it. Please mention the website should you use any of the services by our sponsors. 

The Sponsorship Spend Committee has met and several decisions in regards to our spending of this money has been made. Not least is the prize money available to each Divisional winner. This will be in the form of money to spend with our Sports supplier – Macron Sports. 

Tony Holmes from Tivoli Rovers has joined the League Management Committee and is playing a full part in decisions made. Hopefully he is getting a better feel as to how the League is run and just how hard the League Officers work to make the League run so well.

Some clubs have found changing rooms locked at CBC grounds. This has been taken up with Council who apologised and stated there was a mix up with some new grounds staff. Clubs have had changing room charges taken off their invoices for these occasions. 

There has been contact by several folks interested in entering teams into the league for next season. The League Management Committee will conduct detailed reviews of new applications as we are mindful of several clubs struggling for players during this current season and indeed some of our clubs that folded due to lack of players.

If you need extra stationary such as Referee Cards, etc, please see Ben Hill after the meeting. 
Also happy to point out that Broadway United Fines and Points deduction on last League Management Minutes was incorrect and was in-fact a clerical error. (This was duly accepted by the Broadway United representative on the night)
5.Registrations Report
Phil Tustain had a late call from work where he had to attend and advised the League Secretary that he had nothing to report apart from reminding clubs that Signing On / Transfers of players deadline is 1st March 2012. Phil had also left some Registration forms available for pick-up at the meeting. 
6.Treasurer Report
Matt Neave had nothing to report. Gordon Cook asked for questions from the floor and as there were none forthcoming, thanked Matt for his efforts in regards to the leagues finances. 
7.Fixtures Report
John Hunt reported that the League was still on track to finish on the 28th April 2012.
8.Referees Report
Pete Daly had nothing to report. Gordon Cook thanked Pete for his efforts in his first season doing this job and how well he had got to grips with the demands of the job. 
9.Any Other Business 
League Secretary reported that he had already received the match balls that had been kindly donated by Macron Sports for the 3 Charities Finals and offered the Leagues and indeed the Charities thanks as this does help to reduce costs and enable more money to be given to the Charities. 

Gordon Cook opened up the floor to ask any questions or raise any points:

RSG – Steve Myers raised the point about communications between clubs leading up to match day. League Secretary informed the floor that any form of contact whether it be telephone, letter, text or preferably email was acceptable. 

Dowty Dynamos – Steve Henley advised that as well as being the Club Secretary, he is the grounds-man at Dowty Staverton and he has 3 or 4 pitch vacancies for next season. The ground has been graded for Gloucestershire Northern Senior League, has recently refurbished changing rooms and club house with Sky Sports and is very conveniently located. Steve offered to talk to any interested club. 
Results Secretary Ben Hill advised that match result cards were available at the back of the room if any club needed any. If any club has any media or publications, Ben is also our media contact with the local evening paper and will happily send articles in for later publication. 

With no more points forthcoming, League Chairman Gordon Cook thanked Clubs for attending and wished all a very happy 2nd half of the season. 
